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BURNLEY BOROUGH COUNCIL TAXI 
LICENSING SUB COMMITTEE 
 
BURNLEY TOWN HALL 
 
Wednesday, 24th April, 2024 
 

 
 

PRESENT  
 

 

MEMBERS  
  Councillor Anne Kelly in the Chair; 

 
 Councillors M Townsend and D Whitaker 

 
OFFICERS   
 Catherine Waudby  Head of Legal and Democratic Services 
 David Hall  Workplace Compliance Officer 
 Carol Eddleston  Democracy Officer 

 
 

6 Apologies  
 
All members of the Sub-Committee who were expected to be present were present. 
 

7 Minutes of the last Meeting  
 
The minutes of the meetings held on 3rd April 2024 were approved as a correct record and 
signed by the Chair. 
 

8 Additional items of business  
 
There were no additional items of business. 
 

9 Declarations of Interest  
 
No questions or statements had been received from members of the public or elected 
members. 
 

10 Public Question Time  
 
No questions or statements had been received from members of the public or elected 
members. 
 

11 Exclusion of the Public  
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RESOLVED, THAT: 
  
The public be excluded from the meeting before discussion took place on the following item 
of business on the grounds that in view of the nature of the business to be transacted, if the 
public were present, there would be a disclosure to them of exempt information within the 
meaning of Schedule 12A of the Local Government Act 1972. 
 

12 Review of Hackney Carriage Driver's Licence following adjournment of 
meeting on 21st February 2024  

 
This reconvened meeting had been arranged after the Sub-committee had agreed to a 
request from RB’s legal representative to adjourn the meeting on 21st February, in order to 
allow time for information that he considered relevant to the case to be received and 
considered. 
  
RB’s legal representative confirmed that said information was not yet available but was still 
considered to be relevant to the case. As such, the legal representative asked for the Sub-
Committee to consider a further adjournment. 
  
Members indicated that they would not be sympathetic to any further requests to adjourn in 
the future. 
  
Members of the Sub-Committee noted that the report before it contained a small number of 
inaccuracies which would be corrected ahead of any reconvened meeting. 
  
RESOLVED, THAT: 
  
The meeting be adjourned until 10:30 on Wednesday 26th June 2024. 
 
 


